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EB-2023-0175 – Watford RNG Project Leave to Construct 

Pollution Probe Letter on Confidentiality Request - Update 

 
Dear Ms. Marconi:  
 
In accordance with Procedural Order No. 1, Pollution Probe filed a submission on October 5, 2023 
related to the Enbridge request for confidentiality of certain information and on October 6, 2023 
Enbridge filed a letter removing its request for confidential treatment of project related information in 
Exhibit E-1-1, except for the signature and initials of Waste Management’s President. Pollution Probe 
submitted a letter related to Enbridge’s amended request on October 11, 2023.  In preparation for 
Interrogatories, Pollution Probe noticed that the signature and initials in E-1-1 noted by Enbridge were 
not actually confidential information redacted in the original version of E-1-1 Attachment 3 filed August 
1, 2023 and such information is already available on the open public record under this docket. This 
appears to mean that nothing in E-1-1 should remain redacted given that all the E-1-1 information is 
available in an unredacted manner through various versions of the evidence filed by Enbridge.  
 
Additionally, the Enbridge letter dated October 6th indicates that the updated E-1-1 was filed, although it 
does not appear to be accessible via RDS under this proceeding. Enbridge has provided alternative 
access until the document appears in the OEB RDS for this proceeding (apparently file size appears to be 
an issues and may require OEB Staff assistance).  It is recommended that the fully unredacted version of 
E-1-1 be posted under this docket to provide a complete record. 
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.   

 

  
 
Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA  
Michael Brophy Consulting Inc. 
Consultant to Pollution Probe  
Phone: 647-330-1217  
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com 
 
Cc: Eric VanRuymbeke, Enbridge Regulatory (via email) 

Guri Pannu, Enbridge Legal (via email) 
All Parties (via email) 
Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)   

mailto:Michael.brophy@rogers.com

